## Brooklyn Historical Society

P.O. Box 90 Brooklyn, CT 06234



September 15, 1998

Steven A. Bielitz 80 Newell Lane Glastonbury, CT 06033

Dear Steven,

On behalf of the Brooklyn Historical Society, I wish to thank you for your presentation last Thursday evening. It was as informative as I had remembered it; however, I was newly delighted by the wonderful "before-and-after" slides of your restoration projects; I had forgotten just how stunning they were. The "streamlined," one hour and fifty minute, version still allowed for some interesting cultural background and personal anecdotes. Bravo!

If I ever find out about that Brooklyn area house whose interior woodwork was sold off, I will let you know.

Very truly yours,

Elaine R. Knowlton

President

file copy